

Hoërskool Marais Viljoen Marais Viljoen High School



P/Sak/Bag X011, Alberton, 1450 h/v/c/o Bodmin & Cradock St, Alberante, 1449 (T): 011 907 9013/4 info@maraisviljoen.co.za 21 September 2021

Dear Grade 12 parent/guardian,

The end of the year is fast approaching, and we thought it would be best to communicate some important arrangements with you.

We trust it is going well with the grade 12's that are still writing exams. Good luck.

We ask that you, as parents, please assist us that the learners will be at school every day from 11-15 October after the upcoming school holidays. Answer sheets must be handed back and then there is more information that **need** to be shared with the learners. Please do not believe them when they tell you that work is not being done in class. You are welcome to phone the school should you be unsure.

Learners should maximise the time left by contacting teachers for assistance in their determined problem subjects. Our teachers are available and willing to go the extra mile with your child.

The walkthrough ceremony for the grade 12s will take place on Thursday 14 October 2021 at 18:00.

The prizegiving will take place over two nights in the school hall. The grade 8 and 9 prizegiving will be on Monday, 25 October 2021. It will start early since it is taking place in two sessions. Times will be on the invitation letter and only two parents per family will be allowed to attend. The grade 10 to 12 prizegiving will be held on Thursday, 28 October 2021 and will be held in three sessions.

Governing Body by-election

Mr Putter resigned as a member of the governing body.

Notice is hereby given of an election meeting for ONE (1) member of the governing body. The meeting will be held on Wednesday, 3 November 2021, from 18:30 in the school hall. Nomination forms are available at Mr H. Müller's office from Monday, 27 September, and must be submitted on, or before, Friday, 15 October 2021.

Please take note that there was a change in the grade 12 final exam timetable, due to the elections.

Thank you for your support and good luck with the remainder of the grade 12 exams.

Marais Viljoen greetings

Martie Heystek Principal